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OFFICE OF CITY COUNCIL

SUITE 425, CITY HALL

117 W. DUVAL STREET

JACKSONVILLE FL  32202

904-630-1377

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON CITY PENSION SUSTAINABILITY
MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 18, 2009
3:00 P.M.

CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER
1ST FLOOR, CITY HALL

Attendance: Michael Corrigan (Chair)
Excused: Stephen Joost, Kevin Hyde
Absent: Reginald Brown, Warren Jones
Subject Matter Experts: John Keane – Police and Fire Pension Fund; Alan Mosley – Chief Administrative Officer; Sheila Caulkins – Retired Employees Association; Henry Cook – Jacksonville Retirement System Board of Trustees; David Kilcrease – FOP/Corrections Officer Pension Plan
Staff: Kirk Sherman – Council Auditor’s Office; Derrel Chatmon – General Counsel’s Office; Philip Zamarron – Legislative Services Division; Jeff Clements – City Council Research
Lacking a quorum, the committee did not officially convene the meeting but held an informal discussion beginning at 3:10 p.m.
David Kilcrease of the Corrections Officer Retirement Plan distributed a document entitled The History of Jacksonville Correctional Officer’s quest to obtain Special/High Risk Pension Benefits and offered to discuss the document at a future meeting or answer any questions that committee members may have.
Chairman Corrigan announced that he has recently been appointed to the Florida State College at Jacksonville board of trustees which unfortunately meets on Tuesday afternoons in conflict with this committee meeting.  He will have to decide whether to change the day/time of the committee meeting to accommodate his new conflict or to excuse himself from these meetings and ask the Vice Chair to preside in his absence.

John Keane, Administrator of the Police and Fire Pension Fund, reported that the 2009 Florida Legislature amended the state statutes to allow local governments to extend the terms of office for police and fire pension fund trustees from 2 years to 4 years.  As the PFPF has a trustee election coming up in November, he wondered if the committee would be supportive of introducing a bill City Council to amend the Ordinance Code to provide for 4-year terms.  Such a bill could be introduced either by the Council President at the request of the PFPF, or the PFPF could introduce the bill on its own behalf.  In either event, do the members think the City Council will be looking to the committee to take an official position either on the merits of such a bill?  Chairman Corrigan asked that the subject be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
There being no further business and a quorum not having arrived, the discussion ended at 3:21 p.m.
Jeff Clements

City Council Research Division

630-1405

Posted 8.18.09
4:00 p.m.

c.c.
cityc@coj.net

media box
PAGE  
1

